Regular Meeting		       			 	March 14th, 2022
	

The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday March 14th, 2022 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt 54, Montgomery, PA. All rose to the pledge of Allegiance. The meeting was called to order  at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Patrick Deitrick with Supervisors Matthew Dodge, Lanny Wertz, Kaydee Miller and Donald Wagner present.  Visitors present included Larry Stout, Mayor Ed Alexander, Steve Cook, Brad Feaster, Rocky Sauguedolce, Solicitor Scott T. Williams, Scott Metzger and Todd Winder was present. 

Public Concern – Visitor Larry Stout asked about the Land Swap. County Commissioner Scott Metzger commented its in progress. The Commissioners have been meeting with Water and Sewer Authorities to see where all areas of public water and sewer are available. The Commissioners have met with Realitors and the house market typically has 600 homes for sale, however currently there are less then 175 homes available for purchase. Chairman Deitrick asked the Commissioner Metzger about the progress at the Golf Course and when they anticipate completion. Commissioner Metzger commented within 5 years and they will turn Par 3 and back of golf course into homes and housing units.

The minutes from the Work Session and Regular Township meeting were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Miller, all in favor.

Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company-Fire Chief Todd Winder commented the total incidents 142. Nothing really new at this time and the fire company did not fall in default in the last month. Fire report received: Total EMS 91, Total Box alarm 6, Total rescue 6, Tacticals 1, Still alarm 3, hazardous materials 0 and water rescue 0.

	Road Master Report – Mixed Anti-skid, plowed for a couple storms. Pushed up salt several times with each delivery. Cleaned 2017 Truck, worked on garage door. Met with a resident on Armstrong Road about a driveway. Plowed snow off all bridges, moved logs out of ditch on East Blind Road. Met with Contractor on McNett Road, cleaned tree limbs off roads. Worked on holes at salt shed. Attended Cog Meeting.

 	Unfinished Business – Update on Stormwater Project-Chairman Deitrick commented the Township will be using ARP funds for this project. Our engineer Dan Vassallo will be sending out his surveyors and then Vassallo will complete his final drawings and send the Bid advertisement over to Secretary Wertz to run in the paper for bids.

New Business – Adopt Ordinance 22-1 Road Excavation- Motion to adopt by Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Dodge, all in favor.  

Correspondence was presented and reviewed.   

The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wagner, unanimous vote.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	 30          Checks	$58,127.92
			State Fund	 	  4           Checks	$  8,138.82

		 
	Public Comment – Chairman Deitrick thanked Mayor Alexander and Borough Council member Rocky Sauguedolce for coming to our meeting and that Chairman Deitrick and Supervisor Wagner had attended the Montgomery Borough’s meeting and that it was a great meeting and they had several community activities going on. 

	After no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m. on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Miller, unanimous vote. 



							Holly Wertz, Secretary




					 
